MVHS Instrumental Music Boosters
Meeting Minutes
December 5, 2017
Attendees:  Directors Sam Ormson and Robbie Rutherford, Booster Presidents Stacey Stein and Eileen Correy,  Acting Secretary Kate Altenhof-Long, Vendor Coordinator Sarah Rader, Promotions Coordinator Ellen Monaghan, Publicity Coordinator Stephanie Spencer, Prize Sale Table Coordinator Karrie Keehart, Vendor Support Coordinator Lindsey Middlemas
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m.
Director’s Report: The District Honor Band concert will be at Mountain View on Saturday, December 9th.
Karrie and Rick volunteered to be at the will call table in the lobby and Stephanie and Kate volunteered to take tickets at the door for the Honor Band concert. The doors will be opened at 6:30 p.m. and the concert will start at 7 p.m. Concessions will be offered at the HB concert as well as the upcoming Jazz Nutcracker December 19th. There will be a gingerbread house contest at the Jazz Nutcracker as well as holiday treats at intermission. 
Holiday Bazaar 2018: Information about next year was given out at the Holiday Bazaar, and some vendors already turned in checks thinking they could register ahead for next year. It was decided that those checks will be returned and it will be announced that Holiday Bazaar 2018 Registrations will be accepted June 1-September 1, with checks being cashed after September 1.
Holiday Bazaar Wrap-Up: This year our incoming funds dropped down significantly in a few areas and this was possibly due to less foot traffic. Our food sales were down and bake sale table had less baked goods, so not as much to sell. We did have 167 vendors, and the check-in process went very smoothly. *This year there were three check-in tables and the recommendation was to bump that up again to four tables next year. *We had awesome help with the parking lot in the morning so the parking process went well. *We should have a Cart Coordinator next year. It was suggested that a parent take this on as the vendors sometimes just ask a nearby student and the student goes by what vendor is more aggressive and not who is necessarily next in line. Either a number should be given or an assertive adult should direct. *Outdoor Signage Placement needs to be added as a job on the list for placement AND pickup. Some signs might have been taken, or possibly some not picked up.  It was noted by students in a leadership debrief that at times there were too many kitchen helpers and some orders were duplicated out of confusion. *There should be a small overlap on job time slots, so that new workers can get advice and training from last crew. *The vendor lunch order system needs to be upgraded, and many more maps of the vendors need to be available. *The coffee cart crew needs to be jolly: possibly singing try-outs should be held for kids wanting to do the carts? This was sort of a joking comment, but it really does add to the ambiance to have the coffee crews have more holiday spirit and fun. *An accurate count of the locations of the outlets in the gym is needed. *More feedback is coming in to Eileen and she is working on compiling to update processes for next year’s event. *Vendors would like an option to donate to prize table. Maybe an email or Facebook post to invite vendors to donate? *There were 15 free tickets given out to Veterans in honor of Veteran’s Day.
Fundraising: The Buy-A-Bar for the marimba only owes $3,500 at this time.
Northwest Regional Concert Band Festival (Music for All)
Event at MVHS Saturday, March 24, 2018. This will be the 3rd year. 24 schools were invited this year: last year 11 schools were in the festival. Four or five hotel rooms will be needed for the judges: Ellen volunteered to coordinate getting rooms donated from the Hampton Inn and DoubleTree. Kate will coordinate lunch vendors. 
Upcoming Events:  District Honor Band Concert Saturday, December 9th; Jazz Nutcracker December 19th, 7 p.m.;

Student Holiday Party at the Correy House, December 22nd, 6 – 9 p.m;

NWRCBF March 24, 8 a.m. to 4 p.m. at MVHS

MOD pizza fundraiser December 12; Chipotle Fundraiser January 30; Windfest at CWU March 1st and 2nd;
CBC (Pasco) April 13-14th *15 chaperones needed *50 hotel rooms: all band and percussion groups going
National Band Association Award: Directors will be attending the Midwest Clinic and a reception on December 21.
Next Meeting: Next meeting Tuesday, January 9, 6 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted, 
Kate Altenhof-Long
